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Convention was held at 
the Gaylord Texan in 
Grapevine Texas this 
year. We had a blast 
while earning some much 
deserved awards and 
recognition! 

First, we want to give a 
HUGE thank you to all 
the fabulous women who 
volunteered during this 
successful event. A 
special kudos goes out to 
Jane Heiserman, co-chair 
of convention, Kris 
McCorvey and Heather 
Curtis, head of 
volunteers, and head of 
our airport greeters, 
Audrey Pennings and 
Shelley Cary. 

Congratulations to 
SAAC for receiving 
Club of Excellence and 
Excellence in 
Communication. 

This year’s convention 
held many new and 
exciting opportunities 
for making new 
friendships.  

Convention 2011 will be 
held in Orlando, Florida 
at Disney World so 
mark your calendars!  

If you would like to see a 
video or list of all awards 
that were given this year, 
check out the website at 

Convention & Awards 2009 

TRAILBLAZING in 
Texas at International 

Convention 2009 

Chapter Officers 

Other Notable 
Pi Phi Leaders 

• Paula Shepherd 
Grand VP of 
Membership 

• Audrey Pennings 
Alumnae Region 4 
Programming 
Specialist 

• Brenda Huffman 
Collegiate 
Membership 
Specialist for 
Region 6 

• Jane Heiserman 
Music Chairman for 
Pi Beta Phi 
Fraternity 

• Brenda Smith & 
Karen Vering  AAC  
TX Epsilon 

• Michelle Willbanks 
Assistance Officer 
TX Epsilon 

Presidents Corner  

Welcome back to another 
great year that we have 
planned for the Southlake 
Area Alumnae Club. I hope 
you all had a fun and restful 
summer! Get ready for a 
new and entertaining year 
with SAAC! We have made 

a few changes to our 
calendar this year after 
listening to what you liked 
and what you wanted to 
change.  I hope that you will 
invite your Pi Phi friends 
who might have not 
connected with us to one of 
our meetings and they can 

join in the celebration of 
being “Deep in the Heart of 
Pi Phi” this year. I hope to 
see you at our kickoff 
meeting. If you have any 
questions, please feel free to 
contact me. Yours in Pi Phi‐ 
Lisa 

lisafox29@tx.rr.com  
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January 5th                    7:00pm 
Swing by the Saloon    
Location TBA 
 
February                       Daytime 
Champions Are Readers (CAR)
 
February 2nd              7:00pm 
Fetch yer finest fixins’ 
appetizer/dessert exchange 
Kathryn Kinne’s home 
1036 Oxford Ct. Keller 
 
March 2nd                   7:00pm
The Wild West Pink Party &
Pi Phi Heritage 
Melanie Metzger’s home 
1325 Eagle Bend Dr. 
Southlake  
 
March                        Daytime
Fraternity Day of Service 

September 1st                7:00pm 
Trailblazing for another Year 
 Kick-off Meeting 
Audrey Penning’s home 
608 Potomac Place, Southlake 
 
October 6th                    7:00 pm 
Saddle Up for the Silent 
Auction-Let’s Entertain! 
Susan Wilson’s home  
4506 Shady Wood Lane, 
Colleyville 
 
November 3rd                7:00pm 
Calling all Ranch Hands to 
assemble Study Bags 
Jennifer Bohannon’s home 
6605 Atlanta Dr., Colleyville 
 
December 1st                 7:00pm 
Round Up your best angel for 
ornament exchange  
Melinda McManus’s home  
602 Rustic Ridge Ct., Southlake 
 

 
April                       Daytime
Joint Founder’s Day with  
TX Epsilon 
Location TBA 
 
  
May 4th                   7:00pm 
Happy Trails to You 
End of Year Dinner 
Location TBA 
   
June                         TBA 
Jill Setzer’s home 
Recruitment workshop 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Alumnae Club Calendar 2009-2010

Recruitment 2009  
Our ACRIC Jill Setzer has spent countless hours this summer completing RIF’s for over 170 
girls in our area who will be attending different schools across the country. We met at Jill’s in 
June for our annual Recruitment Workshop. The process went so smoothly due to Jill’s 
organizational expertise and immeasurable effort behind the scenes. This ever-changing process 
takes a lot of time, effort, and organization. Thanks so much Jill and to all who helped with this 
process! We can’t wait to hear which one of our areas girls will become angels… 
 

Texas Epsilon- University of North Texas  
 
There were several girls who attended Convention this year. They had a very positive 
experience and learned many new things that they brought back to their chapter for the 
upcoming year. The girls are busy preparing for this year’s recruitment which starts on August 
23rd and will last for 5 days. Work week is themed “Basic Training” and they will wear the cute 
camouflage t-shirts!! The girls are so excited about recruitment this year and are looking 
forward to bid day on August 29th.  If you would like to help during recruitment or any other 
time, please contact Brenda Smith @ untpiphi@earthlink.net. Look for upcoming emails about 
news from their recruitment.  

Friends and Leaders for Life! 
 

Is your contact information 
correct at Pi Beta Phi 
Headquarters? Update it 
today and stay connected for 
life!  
www.pibetaphi.org  


